
 
WORK SESSION MINUTES 

A work session of the Kirkwood City Council was held on June 7, 2018, at 5:30 p.m.  Present were Mayor 
Griffin, Council Members Duwe, Edman, Luetzow, Ward, Wurtz and Zimmer.  Also in attendance were 
Chief Administrative Officer Russell Hawes, City Clerk Betty Montaño, and Assistant Chief Administrative 
Officer Georgia Ragland.   
 

APPROVAL OF MAY 10, 2018 MINUTES 
Motion was made by Council Member Duwe and seconded by Council Member Edman to approve the 
May 10, 2018 minutes.  The motion was unanimously approved. 
  

MU EXTENSION DISCUSSION 
Representatives of MU Extension were present to discuss the programs that they provide.  Its mission is 
to improve lives, communities and economies by producing relevant, reliable and responsive 
educational strategies.  Some of the issues presented included: 

• Kirkwood Office: 
o 4-H Robotics Summer Campus 
o 4-H Culinary Camp 
o Selling to the Government 
o Stay Strong, Stay Healthy 

• Other Locations: 
o Neighborhood Leadership Academy 
o Labor Law Breakfast 

• Partnering: 
o City of Kirkwood – Motorcycle Safety Course 
o City of Wildwood – Housing Series 
o University of Missouri – Creating Whole Communities 
o St. Louis Economic Development – Neighborhood Leadership Fellows 
o Urban Strategies – Southeast Ferguson Leadership Initiative 

Council Members Ward and Wurtz joined the meeting. 
 
MU Extension offers opportunities for them to help the city and its constituents.  The City of Kirkwood 
reached out for them to be a participant in the Benefits Fair.  They are willing to assist the City in 
anything they need.  There was a question about if there will be an impact on MU Extension with the 
recent announcement of cutbacks in staff.  MU Extension will not be affected.  If the City is interested in 
beginning a program Duane should be contacted. 
 

MOTION TO CLOSE THE MEETING 
 Motion was made by Council Member Edman and seconded by Council Member Zimmer to 
close the meeting pursuant to RSMo Chapter 610.021 (1 – Legal and 2 – Real Estate). 
 

Roll Call Vote as Follows: 
 
Mayor Griffin    “Yes” 
Council Member Duwe   “Yes” 
Council Member Edman   “Yes” 
Council Member Zimmer  “Yes” 
Council Member Ward   “Yes” 
Council Member Wurtz   “Yes” 
Council Member Luetzow  “Yes” 
 

The meeting was closed.   



MOTION TO OPEN THE MEETING 
 Motion was made by Council Member Zimmer and seconded by Council Member Wurtz to open 
the meeting. 

 
Roll Call Vote as Follows: 

  
Mayor Griffin    “Yes” 
Council Member Duwe   “Yes” 
Council Member Edman   “Yes” 
Council Member Zimmer  “Yes” 
Council Member Ward   “Yes” 
Council Member Wurtz   “Yes” 
Council Member Luetzow  “Yes” 
 

There being no further matters to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 

             
       ___________________________________ 
       Betty Montaño, MMC/MPCC 
       City Clerk 
 


